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I must be confused because it seems that we’re already back to regular
shows, even though Final Battle was only a few weeks ago. Usually it’s
the better part of a year so this is quite the nice treat. The big
stories coming out of the show were Jay Lethal retaining the World Title
and the Briscoes winning Ladder War to become ten time Tag Team
Champions. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Ian is in the ring with four men who have earned World Title shots as of
late: Chris Sabin (Proving Ground match), Flip Gordon (won the Sea of
Honor tournament), Dalton Castle (contractually obligated rematch) and
Marty Scurll (won the Survival of the Fittest tournament). Tonight it’s a
four way with the winner getting a title shot at Honor Reigns Supreme on
January 13. Ian introduces Lethal but gets Matt Taven instead.

Taven doesn’t see anyone worthy of getting a shot. It’s good to see
Flip’s face again because his head has been buried in the Young
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Bucks’….yeah you get the idea. Is it 2012 again? That’s the only way
Sabin could be relevant in the World Title picture. Marty Scurll must be
sad because he’s not tall enough to ride the train to Jacksonville. That
leaves him with Castle, who he beat at Final Battle. Go off and fake
another injury already. This brings out Jay Lethal, with Taven spitting
on the title. The fight is on with referees and agents having to break it
up. Nice opening, with Taven FINALLY showing some personality.

Jeff Cobb vs. Luchasaurus

This is a Proving Ground match, meaning if Luchasaurus can win or go to
the fifteen minute time limit, he gets a TV Title shot. Luchasaurus kicks
him in the head at the bell for an early two and hits a spinning kick to
the head for two more. That just earns him a spinning belly to back
suplex, followed by Cobb putting him on the top for a dropkick.
Luchasaurus kicks him again and hits a chokeslam as we take a break.

Back with Cobb hitting a running uppercut in the corner but walking into
a superkick. A jumping kick to the side of the head drops Cobb again but
Cobb catches him with a belly to belly superplex. Cobb muscles him up for
a piledriver and the Tour of the Islands finishes Luchasaurus off at
6:56.

Rating: C+. There’s something to be said about a monster who can throw
around another monster. That’s just not normal no matter how you spin it
and that’s what happened here. It’s not a great match or anything, but
it’s a fun spectacle and I’ll take that over a standard match most of the
time.

Kelly Klein vs. Nikki Addams

Before the match, Kelly grabs the mic and says starting right now, every
one on one match she’s in, will be a title match. Dang and I had “non-
title again” all ready to go. Klein hits her in the face at the bell and
gets crushed in the corner for her efforts. Addams misses a running boot
in the corner though and it’s off to a cravate.

Back from a break with Addams backhanding Klein in the head and now the
running boot connects for two. Addams takes too long going up top and



gets pulled right back down, sending Klein into a fit. K Power is broken
up so Kelly knees her in the face to retain at 4:44. Too short to rate
but Addams didn’t look great.

Post match here’s Jenny Rose to say they have some unfinished business.
They have a match on January 13 so it’s already a title match, but let’s
make it a street fight. Klein says it’s on.

Beer City Bruiser is upset that Silas Young won’t talk to him. Brian
Milonas says go talk to him in the locker room.

We look at Bully Ray, the Briscoes and Shane Taylor attacking the Elite
after their final match. The whole thing is on Honor Club.

Video on Marty Scurll beating Christopher Daniels to end his ROH career
at Final Battle.

Here’s Daniels in a suit for a chat. After a THANK YOU DANIELS chant,
Daniels says Final Battle wasn’t a good night for SCU. The only thing
left for him to do is say goodbye but he’s going to take the memories
with him. The memories of the first main event against Low Ki and Bryan
Danielson. Of that first World Title match going 60 minutes in 100 degree
heat and every opponent who became his friends and brothers. Finally, the
memories of becoming World Champion after all those years. He says
goodbye but here’s Joe Koff to say thank you as well.

What Daniels did at Final Battle made Koff rethink things. Daniels
defended Cary Silkin, who played such a huge role in ROH. That showed
Koff that he did it for Ring of Honor and not himself. Therefore, here’s
his new contract to continue wrestling around here. Daniels hugs him and
holds up the contract but here’s Shane Taylor to jump Daniels from
behind.

A dive takes Taylor down and the fight is on but Taylor throws him into
the post. They head inside with Taylor kneeing him in the face and
blasting him in the back with a chair. Greetings From 216 on the chair
wrecks Daniels neck all over again and Taylor rips up the contract. I
hope that’s not how Ring of Honor thinks contracts works.



Marty Scurll vs. Chris Sabin vs. Flip Gordon vs. Dalton Castle

One fall to a finish with the winner getting a shot on January 13 with
Jay Lethal on commentary just in case Taven isn’t gone. Scurll bails
straight to the floor to start and tries to get the fans clapping. Castle
gets sent outside so it’s Sabin and Gordon trading some standing
switches. That goes nowhere so they dive onto Castle and Scurll to keep
the fans into things.

Back in and Sabin missile dropkicks Scurll right back out of the ring and
Gordon nearly does the same thing to Castle. Gordon and Sabin don’t seem
thrilled to fight each other so Castle cleans house and we take a break.
Back with Castle throwing Gordon down again but getting kicked in the
chest by Sabin. Marty is right back up to send Sabin outside for the
apron superkick, only to get chopped by Gordon.

With Gordon being knocked down, we hit the quadruple submission. Since
that’s completely ridiculous, the holds are all broken up and Sabin
shoves Scurll off the top, setting up a triple high crossbody. A tornado
DDT to Gordon lets Sabin kick the other two down at the same time but
Castle is back up with a suplex. Gordon kicks Castle in the head and gets
two off a running shooting star press. Sabin snaps off a hurricanrana but
Gordon rolls through and scores with an enziguri. It doesn’t do a ton of
damage though as Sabin is back up with kicks to Gordon and Scurll but he
walks into the Bang a Rang to give Castle the clean pin at 9:04.

Rating: B-. It was a bit wild but that’s kind of the point here. You have
to give all four of them title shots at some point and Castle is as good
of a next challenger as anyone. It’s pretty clear that this is going to
wind up being Taven taking the World Title from Lethal, which is about as
uninteresting as you can get. Therefore, enjoy what you can get in the
meantime because it’s going to go downhill pretty soon.

Post match Lethal comes in and shakes Castle’s hand to end the show.

Overall Rating: B. Good show from top to bottom here with a combination
of solid angles and matches. This felt like a good fallout show from
Final Battle, which tends to take forever more often than not around
here. At least we got a nice show here, even though there’s a lot that



still needs to be done. More of this, and this company will get that much
better.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s Complete 1997 Monday Night Raw
Reviews (also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out
the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2018/11/20/new-paperback-complet
e-1997-monday-night-raw-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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